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Dear Planning Team, 
 
I am writing to comment on the planning application 2022/3853/P. 
 
I feel it’s important I share my views and comment on this project. 
 
With the restoration of the East Vaults and the installation of a new 
observation wheel it is very impressive to note the aim of the project is to work 
with a range of partners such as the Camden Black Creative, Pro Touch SA CIC 
(Community Sporting organisation),  Camden People’s Theatre, Camden Music 
Trust, Akademi (South Asian dance group), and ActionSpace (visual arts 
organisation which promotes artists with learning disabilities). 
 
It is also an important consideration that the exhibitions spaces will not only 
provide an interpretation of the history of the area but allow showcasing of the 
significant musical heritage of Camden Town. 
 
It is welcomed that the new development aims to offer space for key 
community festivals and local, national and international events such as: Black 
History Season,  South Asian Heritage Month, Pride Month and Holocaust 
Memorial Day.  
  
It is an impressive aim to ensure quality is prioritised  in providing cultural and 
heritage experiences and it is welcomed that whilst every community festival 
may not be covered each year a rolling programme over a number of years 
would be introduced to ensure representation. 
 
It is also noted that there will be a range of new technologies offered in order 
to stimulate learning in  a qualitative way so the aim to use  virtual and 
augmented reality technologies in the exhibition spaces is to be welcomed. 
 
Regards 
 



Ash Rahman  
WC1H 8BB 
 
 
 


